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President’s Message  
 

 
Greetings, 
 
  

I hope this note finds you well. 

Lots of things happing. Our youth are out at Mount Hood this 

month for summer snow camp. Yeah, that's right. We hope 

they are having a blast. 

We had a last minute opportunity to volunteer for the Half 

Marathon and 10k Run on June 9th. Special thanks to Bill    

and Debbie Melton, Margaret Crum, Bob and Jan Van Dine   

and Sal Ruta for helping. What a great time. 

Our regular meeting this month will be at The Wedge, 5 Foundy Street, Asheville, NC 

28801 at 6 pm on July 10th. It's directly behind 12 Bones on the river. 12 Bones closes at 6 

pm, so come early and have dinner and meet around back afterwards. 

Our social will be at Greg and Susan's house the evening of July 21st. Greg will give us         

additional information on what to wear or money to bring. 

In closing, we still have pillows open for all of our ski trips except Japan. It was sold out in 

three days. Visit our web site to find out what trips we are offering and where to send 

your deposit. The trips are also featured in the last pages of this edition of the Avalanche. 

 

Hope you're having a great summer !! 

 

Regards,  

Wayne Bailey    wayne_bailey642@hotmail.com 
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NEXT MEETING 
 

 Date:     TUESDAY July 10, 2018 

          Location:  The Wedge at Foundation 

          Time:    Socializing 6:00 pm                              

     Meeting/Announcements at 7:00 pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  www.ashevilleskiclub.com 

 

ASC July meeting will be held at the Wedge at Foundation, 5 
Foundry Street, Asheville, NC 28801. It’s right behind 12 Bones.  

 

 

CONTENTS 

ASC Avalanche Newsletter Editor’s Notes  -   page 3 

ASC Leadership Contacts   -   page 4                                          

Membership Application Form -  page 5 

Meeting Notes  -   page 6 

Request for member trip preferences  -   page 7    

ASC Member Business Cards  -  page 8 

Yahoo Activity Group for ASC Members   -   page 8 

Volunteer needed for Publicity/Socials  -   page 8 

CSC President’s Update (see ashevilleskiclub.com website)    

Report on June 30 Hike Graveyard Fields  -   page 9                                 

June 24-July 15 ASC Mt. Hood Race Camp   -  page 10 

July 21 Luau PARTAY   -  page 11,12                                      
 (please respond to Susan’s evite) 

August 16 Caving Adventure  -  page 13 

August 16-18 South Holston Lake Annual Campout  -   page 13 

October 26-28 CSC Fall Conference   -  page 14-16 

North Carolina Ski Areas Association Gold Card  -   page 17 

2018-2019 Proposed Ski Trips Summary (revised!)   -   page 18 

Ski Trip Detail Posters  -   pages 19-23 

 

Mountain Biking at Bent Creek - Every Wednesday at 5:30pm. 

Meet at Ledford parking lot.                                                                                                 
 Gary Swinea  gswinea@yahoo.com 

 

 

http://www.meetup.com/
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Newsletter Editor’s Notes 
 

As some of you know, we have recently been scheduling a 

monthly ASC social event in addition to our regular monthly 

business meeting (which is primarily a social meeting as 

well). The nice thing about the social is that we don’t have to 

listen to any business meeting presentations, although that 

omission reduces our nap time.  
 

Furthermore, we hold the socials in nice places like the May             

social at the top of the AC Hotel in downtown Asheville and the June 

social outdoors at Sierra Nevada Brewery.   We urge those of you who missed these events 

(roughly 290 of our 315 members) to try and join us at the July social, which will be held at 

Greg and Susan’s bucolic estate in the wilds of Weaverville, NC. You won’t want to miss the 

great food, beverages (BYOB) and the writhing bodies dancing to the beat, beat, beat of the 

tom- toms. Excuse me, I’m getting all worked up just thinking about it! 
 

Also keep in mind that ASC keeps on trucking after the ski season ends.  After all, our           

official name is the Asheville Ski and Outing Club. Read on in this newsletter about the 

Graveyard Fields hike,  the caving adventure and the South Holston Lake campout.  In          

addition there are the weekly bicycle outings with Gary Swanea.  So get up and get going. 

Lots of things to do! While you’re at it, read Jan’s appeal to let us know your preferred ski 

trips and other events. We would like to go where you want to go.  

     

 

Some Other Reminders 
 

• We are looking for someone to be our Social Media Volunteer. Please contact Wayne                   
 Bailey or Ron Shulby if you want to put your hat in the ring.  

• If you are a new member please try to get another member to take your picture at         
any ASC meeting and email it to me at tbushar@gmail.com or to Jim Baker  at                               
james_baker100@att.net. We try to feature new member names and pictures in the           
Avalanche so folks can get to know you.  

• Find out what’s going on throughout the skiing world by visiting the website:  
http://skifederation.org  and scroll down to tab called Fed News Beat. 

• If you have something that’s “fit to print” in the Avalanche,  you can email me directly at 
tbushar@gmail.com with your story and pictures. Your story does not need to be written 
in final form. I generally edit, elaborate and embellish as necessary to generate interest.  

 

 

Tom Bushar,    
Asheville Avalanche 

Editor 

mailto:Ashskiclub@gmail.com
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ASHEVILLE SKI CLUB LEADERSIP CONTACTS 

 

EXECUTIVE OFFICERS 

President  Wayne Bailey  wayne_bailey642@hotmail.com  828-275-4566   

Vice President/Pres Elect Ron Shulby  ronshulby@gmail.com   828-777-9511 

Past President  Bill Melton     skibill@charter.net   828-243-4366 

Treasurer  Kay Haskell   Haskellkm@gmail.com   610-613-4858 

Secretary  Donald Hummel  dhummel@waynesvillenc.gov  828-734-8424 

 

 

BOARD MEMBERS  

Chairman  Erik Sandstedt                      seasonscatering@charter.net  828-654-9432 

Members  John Sherman                  jstrailrunner@gmail.com    828-279-3298  

   James Baker                james_baker100@att.net   978-855-9335   

   Margaret Crum    mcrum211@charter.net   828-280-5239 

   Doug MacMillan   dpmacmillan@earthlink.net  828-545-9951 

          

 

ACTIVITY DIRECTORS    

Newsletter  Tom Bushar  tbushar@gmail.com                   828-254-4108 

Membership  James Baker                james_baker100@att.net   978-855-9335     

Publicity   to be determined 

Socials   to be determined   

 

Club Trips Chair  Jeff Kenrick     jpkenrick@aol.com   828-246-3035   

Club Trips Leaders Jan Van Dine  janvandine@gmail.com   828-275-4327 

   Greg Caspers  ggcaspera@gmail.com   970-445-7041 

   Paul Dobson  paultdobson@gmail.com   828-775-5132 

 

RACING    

   Race Director  Erik Sandstedt                      sweski@gmail.com   828-242-1540  

   Junior Race Captain Doug MacMillan   dpmacmillan@earthlink.net  828-545-9951 

Special  Olympics  Sam Lloyd   zlloyd@windstream.net   864-384-4546 

Webmaster  Alex Wang  Alex.wang298@gmail.com  828-246-1160 

 

 

Crescent Rep  Paul Dobson                         paultdobson@gmail.com           828-775-5132 

Crescent Rep  Bill Melton     skibill@charter.net   828-243-4366 

Crescent Trips:  Margaret Crum    mcrum211@charter.net   828-280-5239 

   Donald Hummel  dhummel@waynesvillenc.gov  828-734-8424  

    

 



5 
 



6 

 

June Meeting held at Post 25 
 

Our Tuesday, June 12th meeting was at Post 25,                                         
2155 Hendersonville Road in Arden.  

 

 
 

June Social held at Sierra Nevada Brewery 
 

Our special guest was Nicola Roundtree-
Williams. Nicola was just named to the US 
Ski and Snowboard Team and she was in 
town with her parents for a short visit. 
We got to visit with Nicola and listen to 
her stories of racing around the world 
and her excitement at being part of the 
world's elite skiers. We wish her the best 
and I'm sure all of us will be watching the 
tube for her next race. For a bio, go 
to https://usskiandsnowboard.org/
athletes/nicola-rountree-williams  for 
more information about Nicola.  

 
July Meeting to be held at The Wedge at Foundation 

 
Our July 10th monthly meeting will be at the Wedge at Foundation, 5 Foundry Street, 
Asheville, NC.  We start at 6:00 pm but you might want to come early to get dinner at 
nearby 12 Bones and enjoy the colorful and interesting graffiti on the surrounding 
buildings. 
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So, tell us what you want--what you really, really want! 

 

 

It's time to sign up for trips for the 2018-19 season and Asheville has got something for 
everyone.  Don't delay.  The Japan trip sold out in three days.  You let us know that was 
a trip you wanted and then showed us by signing up right away.  Other trips may fill al-
most as quickly and often it is impossible for us to get more rooms and air at the same 
low price.  Delaying may put you in a different condo or hotel, paying a higher price. 

 

Many other clubs are expanding to include adventure trips, cycling trips, SCUBA trips 
and more.  Our bike and boat trips have sold out within days, which is typical for such 
trips.  Jeff Kenrick is exploring the possibility of running an African safari trip, a trip 
which has been successfully run by other clubs. Trips to California's wine country are 
also popular.  Some trips may only come around once so just go for it. 

 

After all, it's more fun to travel with friends than to travel alone.  Studies have shown 
that people with friends live longer and healthier lives, and people who travel keep 
their brains more alert fending off dementia.   

 

So consider a trip a prescription for a healthy, happy life.  Traveling is definitely more 
fun than watching tv at home.  Memories are better than having more stuff - seriously, 
do we really need more storage facilities?  

 

The trips committee is open to suggestions and we're currently planning our trips for 
2020.  Spain will be a great trip for everyone and we expect to take a large group for 
that one.  We're wide open for other trip ideas.   

 

So, tell us what you want--what you really, really want! 

 

Jan Van Dine 

janvandine@gmail.com 
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Member Business Cards 
 

How about letting Asheville Ski Club help you advertise your business? Or maybe you would 
just like to let your fellow members know what you do for a living. We welcome you to share 
your business card by having it published in the Asheville Avalanche monthly newsletter.  
Just send a copy of your card to Tom Bushar at tbushar@gmail.com. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

Local ASC Yahoo Group  

Be sure to catch all the opportunities for joining other ASC members in local group ac-

tivities. You can tie in with other members that might be skiing, hiking, tubing or 

camping together beyond planned ASC events. Just go to the following website: 

groups.yahoo.com/neo/groups/ASCskis/info. 

You can join in the general group and join the conversations and plans.  

 

ASC Social Media Volunteer Needed 
 

THIS JUST IN!! We are looking for someone to be our ASC Social Media Volunteer. Please       
contact Wayne Bailey or Ron Shulby if you want to put your hat in the ring.  
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Graveyard Fields Hike June 30th 

 

Tom Bushar led a hike on June 30th at the Graveyard Fields 
area. We had a small but stalwart group of hikers as we 
turned this event into yet another adventure. It all started 
well as Tom was joined by Lia Reagan, Peter Lourekas and 
Gail Schmoll. As we hiked toward the Upper Falls we asked 
returning hikers if it was a good idea to hike to the very top  
of the falls. “Yes, it is tough but really worth it.” was the reply. 
We all agreed later that the difficult climb up and down    
boulders soaked with mud and water was certainly not 
“worth it.” We did find a nice spot further down to enjoy the 
view of the Upper Falls and we agreed that those who advised 

us were sadists. 

 

 

 

We then hiked over to the Lower Falls, which by that 
time had drawn lots of visitors - happy youngsters 
swimming in the cold water. It was a fun scene and a 
great photo opportunity. All in all we hiked over five 
miles and enjoyed lots of scintillating conversation 
during the hike and as we ate lunch at the picnic area 
not far from the Pisgah Inn.  
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ASC Mount Hood Race Camp                                                                                                   
Sun, Jun 24, 2018, 7:00 PM – 

Sun, Jul 15, 2018, 10:00 PM  

 

 

Hey folks! 

This is just a reminder that it’s not too late 
to sign up for the ASC Racing & Develop-
ment Camp on Mt. Hood.  

The racing lane is reserved, Nanitch Lodge 
is reserved and staff is being hired.  

Brenda Barbour-Mulcahy is returning as 
camp director, along with Coaches Sara 
Beekman and Thea Van Sickle Young.       
We are also adding a few other coaches to 
the roster.  

We are taking applications for 4 parent  
volunteers each week, as well as               
Counselors in Training. All documents can 
be found on the website.  

  

We're also looking for sponsors of the camp - whose logo would appear on materials   
such as sweatshirts and other swag.  
 

Please email me at stephaniecarson123@gmail.com if you have any questions.  

You can also contact Joe Lackey or Ken Porter-Shirley. 
 

Here is the link to registration payment:  

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/asheville-ski-club-racing-development-camp-tickets-
38148935493 
 

The following link takes you to the website home page: 

www.ascrdt.com. 

  

Thanks again and we look forward to another fabulous and memorable summer! 

 

Stephanie Carson 

mailto:stephaniecarson123@gmail.com
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Caving Adventure  Thursday August 16, 2018 
 

Caving with members of the Flittermouse Grotto, our local caving club. Beginners              
are welcome. All ages welcome. Contact Ellen at ellenhofler@gmail.com, if interested.      
Ellen will provide information and equipment, as well as specifics for where to meet, etc. 
Limit 10 participants unless you have your own gear. Plan on all day, leaving from the 
Asheville area, and then on to camping at South Holston Lake or back to Asheville.           
Cost is $8/person, to the cave owner. 

Contact Ellen Hofler  ellenhofler@gmail.com 
 

 

South Holston Lake Annual Campout 

Aug. 16-18, 2018 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

         

 

 

 

Here we go again… 

It gets a little better every year and this will be no exception! Join us for a fun filled      
weekend as we merge with the East Tennessee club on beautiful South Holston Lake. 
 

South Holston Lake offers the beauty of the South along with the ability to have              
some fun in the sun! It's known for its smallmouth bass fishing, unspoiled scenery,                 
waterfront restaurants and water activities. 
 

We have a limited number of spots so do not delay. Cost is $75 per person and covers 
most meals and the camping site. We also give the East Tennessee folks money for gas 
(House boat, jet skis and pontoon boats). Only 5 people per camp site with a maximum 
of two cars, please consider carpooling. 

 

Contact Jeff Kenrick  

jpkenrick@aol.com 
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Gold Card Application 

 

Thanks to Jeff Kenrick for providing this application for the North Carolina Ski Areas 
Association Gold Card. For more information about cost and benefits go to 
http://www.goskinc.com/gold-card/ 

 

Just print this page of the newsletter, fill out the form and send it in with your payment. 
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TRIPS TRIPS TRIPS  2018-2019 TRIPS TRIPS TRIPS  

Trips go on sale June 1
st  

 

 
 
December 1-8th   35th Annual Crescent Ski Council Race/Ski/Ride Camp.    (IKON PASS) 
Email contact:     Margaret (mcrum@charter.net)  
Early bird first 70  people sign-up discount $60 (usually lasts about 24 hours) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
January 12th -19th- Crescent Ski Council trip        (EPIC PASS) 
Email Contact:     Greg (ggcaspers@gmail.com)   So far 62 from CSC and 9 from ASC. Looking to get 150 total. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
January 26-Feb.2nd Club Trip              (IKON PASS) 
Email contact:     Jeff (jpkenrick@aol.com ) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
February 16th-23rd Club Trip        (MOUNTAIN COLLECTIVE PASS) 
Email Contact:    Paul (paultdobson@gmail.com) 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
March 23-31 International Club Trip (not including time required going to and returning from LAX) (EPIC PASS) 
Email Contact:     Jan (janvandine@gmail.com)      One opening left for a non-snoring male.                                                                                                                                     

 

 

 

TBD-End of Season Crescent Ski Council Race Finals- All Welcome    (IKON PASS)                                        
Email Contact:     Jeff ( jpkenrick@aol.com ) 
Sign-up deadline Jan. 10th 

See posters on following pages
 

mailto:mcrum@charter.net
mailto:ggcaspers@gmail.com
mailto:jpkenrick@aol.com
mailto:paultdobson@gmail.com
mailto:janvandine@gmail.com
mailto:jpkenrick@aol.com
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